

### March 2024

Jesus said unto her, I am the resurrection, and the life: he that believeth in me, though he were dead, yet shall he live:

John 11:25



# CONTACT

STATESIDE:
130 SUMMIT DR.
EASLEY, SC 29640
WALES:
GARMON NEWYDD
PANT-Y-DWR, RHAYADER,
WALES LD6 5LW
864-905-4671
+44 7440 748014
2WALES4CHRIST@GMAIL.COM
2WALES4CHRIST.COM

### SENDING CHURCH

BIBLE BAPTIST CHURCH P.O. BOX 1544 PICKENS, SC 29671 BBCPICKENS.ORG 864-421-2714

## **MISSION BOARD**

MWBM P.O. BOX 519 BRASELTON, GA 30517 MWBM.ORG 706-654-2818 Dear Beloved Supporters and Friends,

Greetings in the precious name of our Lord Jesus Christ! We hope this letter finds you rejoicing in God's faithfulness and loving provision. Here in Wales, signs of new life abound as we transition into the vibrant days of spring. The lush, green landscapes and daffodil blooms across the Welsh countryside are breathtaking. It's an exciting season as newborn lambs arrive. I've assisted local farmers during this busy lambing period while also staying involved with preaching, the luncheon club, bowls league, and other outreaches.

#### **Recent Highlights:**

On March 10th, we celebrated Mothering Sunday, the Welsh observance of Mother's Day. It was a special time to honor the vital role mothers play. We're grateful for the nurturing love of family both here and at home.

Our spring ladies' luncheon was a remarkable success! With an "Under Construction" theme, 25 ladies joined us for a "build your own" baked potato bar, fun desserts, and meaningful fellowship. From hard hat photo ops to gospel Truth shared, it was a joy facilitating this event. We invited all to our weekly chapel services and Bible studies and pray the seeds that were sown during the event will soon took root and blossom into full faith in our Lord and Savior.

We also want to express our deep gratitude for the kind birthday wishes and cards for Dana. She was incredibly touched by your thoughtful messages and gestures of love. Thank you for making her birthday so special!

### **Behind the Scenes:**

In addition to organizing the ladies' luncheon, Dana stayed busy this month preparing flyers and banners for the upcoming Good Friday and Easter services, music for chapel services, and Bible lessons for her weekly ladies' Bible study. She even found a bit of time to progress on her newest children's book and to keep up with her devotional blog.



We eagerly anticipate the solemn remembrance of Good Friday, when I'll be preaching in the town chapel. On Resurrection Sunday, I'm honored to preach in South Wales while Dana shares special music. What a privilege to declare our risen Savior's triumph over death and the grave!

Thank you, dear friends, for your fervent prayers and support. You are invaluable partners in this journey of faith and service. We're humbled by each opportunity to share the light of Christ here in Wales.

In Christ's Hand, Jason and Dana Rongione

